
 

Clinton Elementary Community Council 

March 20, 2019 @ 4:00 PM in Mr. Heidrich’s Office 

 

➢ Review of Previous CC Meeting minutes on 2-27-19: 

In attendance is : Heather Lewis, Heidi Farner, Maree Pope, Jake Heidrich, and Lori James.  

Absent is: TJ Mitchell and Jessica Ririe 

➢ Go over the proposed budget, goals, and action plans for the SIP 

for the 2019-2020 school year:  

 
Current goals discussed: We have made 92% avg attendance in ¾ terms this year, so progressing 
well.  We have been holding our grade level CTT’s under the direction of our ELA coordinator, so 
progressing well.  We are progressing in our goal to have 62% of our students in K-3 make typical 
or better progress in Dibels. We are progressing in our goal to have Sage proficiency in math 
grow from 35-38%.  We have completed our staff LEAN training and are progressing in utilizing 
the principles to develop curriculum maps and reduce non-essentials in our work.  Last year we 
had $49,373 in Trustlands and will have 0 carryover. 
 
Goals for 2019-2020 were discussed and agreed upon: 1) Our K-6 cumulative attendance will be at 
94% or better in ¾ terms minimum. No Trustlands funds will be needed for this goal.  2) At least 
65% of our K-3 students will make typical or better progress in Dibels/Acadience Reading fluency.  
We plan to spend about 50% of the Trustlands to pay for two Instructional Aides and funding for 
audio enhancement (in conjunction with matching funds from the Davis Education Foundation), 
digital curriculum, and technology needs to support this goal.  3) Our 3-6th grade students will 
earn an average of 40% proficiency on the Math Rise testing.  We plan to spend about 50% of our 
Trustlands to pay for two Instructional Aides and funding for audio enhancement (in conjunction 
with matching funds from the Davis Education Foundation), digital curriculum, and technology 
needs. 

 

Strategic plan reviewed. 

 

➢ Learning First Planning day is scheduled for March 25th, 2019.   
Our community council chair, Heidi Farner, will be joining the administration at this meeting. 
 
Heidi Farner, chair, motioned that we accept the SIP plan for 2019-2020 and Heather Lewis seconded the 
motion.    5 in attendance approved the SIP      0 did not approve   2 were absent: TJ Mitchell & Jessica 
Ririe. 


